

UTILITIES AND TRANSPORTATION COMMISSION

1300 S. Evergreen Park Dr. S.W., P.O. Box 47250 • Olympia, Washington 98504-7250 (360) 664-1160 • TTY (360) 586-8203

December 18, 2017

Eric Martuscelli Vice President-Operations Cascade Natural Gas Corporation 8113 W. Grandridge Blvd Kennewick, WA 99336

RE: Natural Gas Proximity Request – Cascade Natural Gas Corporation Yakima District (Insp. No. 7339, Docket No. PG-170052)

Dear Mr. Martuscelli:

Staff from the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission (staff) conducted a records review and multiple field visits to Cascade Natural Gas Corporation's (CNGC) site of the Toppenish-Zillah Transmission Line Replacement project identified in Docket PG-170052.

Staff accepts the project records provided by CNGC, and is satisfied that CNGC has met the conditions specified in paragraph 5 of Order 01. This inspection will be closed as of Dec. 18.

Staff thanks CNGC's personnel for their cooperation and assistance during this review.

If you have any questions or if we may be of any assistance, please contact Derek Norwood at (360) 664-1296.

Sincerely,

Sean C. Mayo

Pipeline Safety Director

cc: Mike Eutsey, Director, Operations Services, CNGC
Jeremy Ogden, Director, Engineering Services, CNGC
Ryan Privratsky, Director, System Integrity, Intregrity Management, CNGC
Chris Grissom, Manager, Standards and Compliance, CNGC